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Kia ora Koutou

What a busy term, with less than 3 weeks left of our school year. 
NCEA exams are in the final week and we wish all the seniors the best over the summer

break.

School will end on Thursday 12th of December and resume again on 
Monday 3rd of February 2025

A reminder that the senior prizegiving is on Wednesday 4th of December at 11am and the
junior prizegiving is the following Wednesday 11th of December at 11am. 

I want to thank all whānau, staff and students who have supported our school this year and
wish you all a safe and happy holidays.

Whaea Sharlyn

The students who have had 100% attendance for the first 5 weeks of this term



Thank you again to everyone who joined us and
supported this exhibition. Your presence and support
have made a lasting impact, and we look forward to

sharing more moments like this with you in the future.



Our Scholastic Book Fair has been ticking away nicely. 

So far we have sold almost $1500 worth of items giving us
over $400 of free books from Scholastic for our library. 

A big thank you to all the parents and caregivers who
purchased items.

Here are a couple of pics of some juniors making use of our
Photo Booth.

We also have books in  Te Reo Maori 



Here are some of the amazing
Book Characters that came to

school for Book Character
Day.

Giovanna as Elsa
from FrozenCharlie as Gecko

 Hamiora as Jack from
Jack and the Beanstalk 

Monyrachana as
Mrs Wishy Washy 

The Very Hungry Caterpillar Book



Wiremu Street Mulching with 
Greening Taupo



Tongariro School Dental Clinic is now closed for the
remainder of this year. 

We are currently situated at Te Kura o Hirangi. 
Please contact us on 07 3868690 or 0272004379 

for appointments.
 

Thanks
Darlene Katuke

Registered Dental Therapist
Community Oral Health Service

Tongariro School

Teeth Tips 
Dental care for children is free until their 18th birthday.

 
Regular visits to the Dental Therapist is recommended.

REPORTING POOR PARKING OUTSIDE SCHOOLS

 A reminder that schools can take photos of poor / dangerous /
inconsiderate / illegal parking outside schools and send it to Taupo

District Council. They need a photo showing the parking and a photo of
the registration plate, a ticket or warning will then be sent to the

registered owner. 

Whānau please refrain from parking in the bus parks. 
Also if you are parked across the road, please meet your child at the

gate rather than calling them across the road, it is too busy during pick
up times and little people may not see traffic approaching or may not

be seen by drivers. 



We deserve a spider because we did a semi test before, and it was pretty long. I think we
deserve a little break for a while and maybe have a spider, plus I would think everyone

would be happy. Everyone would get that 5 minutes of happiness when they drink it. In my
opinion I think we've been good enough to have one. But we still have to listen to the

teacher. 
 

By Raiden

Room 9 doing some Persuasive Writing  

I deserve a spider because I finished all of my work. I could help Chase and Kenize with their
work when they don't know how to spell something like an example silent is s-i-l-e-n-t. I can
help more kids like Quintin and Stassi. I finished my homework and always stay in my own
lane. That's why I think I should have a spider. We need to start being good and get our

learning tools ready every morning .
 

By Kysha

I deserve a spider because I finished my work. And I stand up for my friends. When my friends
are hurt I take them to the office. And when someone is down I help them out. I make friends
every day.Im really kind to my friends. I also don't bully. I always tell the truth. I listen to my

friends. And I'm also kind to new people.I also stay in my lane because I don't butt in.
 

by Saskijah
 

I deserve a spider because I have not been getting sent to different classes and I do not
skip school. I write slope style and on the line. I do not beat kids up or make them cry all the
time. I do my homework sometimes but I forget too. I also finish my work most of the time. I

only muck around a little bit. I stay in my lane a little bit.
 

BY TAIKEHU



I deserve a spider because I finished all of my work.I could help Kysh and Kenzie when
they don't know how to spell a word like an example: silent s-i-l-e-n-t easy now she
knows how to write. And I can help more kids like Quintin and TK. I have finished my

homework, and always stay in my own lane, and I try my hardest to finish my work. Even
though most of the time I don't finish it. And I am also nice but mean to people

sometimes. And that's why I think I should have a spider.
 

By Chase
 

I think I deserve a spider because I don't dodge school and I am doing my silent writing. We
have to listen to the teacher and stay in our lane because it's only the teacher and the other
kids business. All of our work has to be tidy. Think about yourself because you're perfect the

way you are. Hold the pen properly when writing.
 

by Tyson

I deserve a spider because I do my work and I listen. I am quiet most of the time when Whaea
tells me to do somethIng I do it. I never talk back. I do my homework and I get my learning

tools ready. I stay in my lane and I try not to annoy people. I don't call people names. I come
to school every single day .

 
by Shay

 

I deserve a spider because we should stay in our lane and do what the teacher asks. Get
new friends and always be peaceful and friendly and you could get a job and buy a spider.

You should always listen and don't be mean and you could get a prize if you are nice.
 

by Lucas



Celebrating Success in Sport

Congratulations to Whaea Lisa Ellis for being awarded Master
Sportsperson of the Year at the Tokaanu Maritime Charitable Trust

Sports Awards held in Turangi. 

Lisa was also named Sportsperson of the Year at the Lake Taupo
Districts Sports Awards for her success with the NZ 40 Women’s team

at the Touch World Cup in England earlier this year.

Due to the timing of both Sports Awards, Lisa was unable to attend
as she was playing Touch in the Pan Pacific Masters Games in the

Gold Coast. There, with her two teams, she played and won 14 from
14 games in 30+ degree heat, bringing home two gold medals. An

incredible achievement. Ka rawe!



Uniform Club - NZ Uniforms 
nzuniforms.com

Start Saving For Your Child's School Uniform

The Uniform Club works by allowing you to add payments to a Uniform Club card, which
can then be redeemed for goods at any NZ Uniforms retail outlet. 

The Uniform Club helps you save for your child's School Uniform throughout their school
journey.

Join our Uniform Club and we'll encourage your savings for your child's School Uniform.
By becoming a Uniform Club member you will receive a 10% discount off purchases made
using your card on a great range of products like Jansport Bags, the Code Sport range,

Doc Martens, Vans & Ascent Shoes.
 (Excludes School Uniforms)

Get started fill out the Online Membership Form and activate by making a deposit from as
little as $5.

Top up your card, weekly, fortnightly or monthly from your bank account using direct
debit or Internet banking. Payments are also accepted at any of our stores. 

The minimum top up amount is $5 and the maximum balance you can have is $2000.





LOOKING
FOR WORK?
If you’re looking for work, the Mayors 
Taskforce for Jobs team can help.
If you’re under 25 and ready to work, our team can connect you with work
opportunities and training support to help you hit the ground running. 

WE CAN SUPPORT YOU

WITH: > Work placement
> CV and interviewpreparation
> Driver’s licensing
> Work gear
> Training and support
> Coaching/mentoring

>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>

Gina Pohe // MTFJ Coordinator
Taupō District Council

020 4134 3542
tuwharetoamtfj@gmail.com

https://www.facebook.com/
MayorsTaskforceforJobs

https://www.facebook.com/MayorsTaskforceforJobs
https://www.facebook.com/MayorsTaskforceforJobs

